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HOPE TOWNSHIP 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

January 14, 2019 
 
The meeting was called to order by the secretary with a salute to the flag.  
 
OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT: 
The secretary read the “Open Public Meetings Act” 
Under the provisions of the “Open Public Meetings Act”, adequate notice of this 
meeting has been provided by publishing notice in the New Jersey Herald and by 
posting notices in the Hope Post Office and on the Township Bulletin Board. 
 
The Secretary swore in members Robert May, Joshua Belverio, Verity Fox and 
Frank Pavese. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Emily Brown, Robert May, George Decker, Joshua Belverio and 
Kamil Rogowski, Verity Fox, Frank Pavese and Timothy McDonough.  Absent 
were: Henry Morgan and Amanda Rolfe. 
 
REORGANIZATION; The secretary opened the floor for nominations for the 
position of Chairperson.  A motion was made by Robert May, seconded by Verity 
Fox to elect Emily Brown as Chairwoman.  Roll call vote was taken all were in 
favor. 
 
At this point, the secretary turned the meeting over to the Chairwoman. 
 
The Chairwoman opened the floor to nominations for the position of Vice 
Chairman.  A motion was made by Robert May, seconded by George Decker to 
elect Joshua Belverio as Vice Chairman.  A roll call vote was taken all were in 
favor. 
 
At this time, the dates for the Historic Preservation Commission meetings for 2019 
were reviewed.  A motion was made by Robert May, seconded by Emily Brown to 
approve the meeting dates.  A roll call vote was taken all were in favor. 
 
 
MINUTES:   The minutes of the meeting of July 9, 2018 have been distributed to 
the members prior to this meeting.  A motion was made by Robert May, seconded 
by George Decker to approve the minutes with changes.   A roll call vote was 
taken all were in favor.  
 
APPLICATIONS: 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Since the Board has not received an application from Kevin 
Crimmins about his window, the Secretary is to send him a letter.  The 250th 
committee sold 200 ornaments at the craft fair.  Calendars were also made and 
they have all sold.  
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Berry property – no updates at this time.  The Roncoroni property the Secretary is 
to send them a letter about the bushes and send a copy of the old application. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS.   2019 budget.  The Board would like to have the walking tour 
brochure added to the proposed budget. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
ADJOURNMENT  There being no further business before the commission, a 
motion was made by Robert May, seconded by Emily Brown to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:21 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Dawn Decker, Secretary 

 
 
 
        
  
 


